Mr. Chairmen and committee Members,

I am a local resident of Abercrombie Township that wants to be assured that the people of North
Dakota are not negatively affected by bill SB 2174. Bills like this while benefiting CAFO projects do
not benefit the human population. The proposed 94% odor rating simply allows setback regulations
to be minimized. Odor ratings should be a minimum of 98%. Don’t allow the state to become
another lowa. Priority should be given to the people of this state - not to a population of cows.
Thank you for allowing me to submit my testimony in opposition to SB 2174.

Earl Myhre



